Burrough Green Parish Council Meeting 

Minutes of Monday 28th November 2016 held in Reading Rooms at 7.45pm


Councillors present: Cllr. Jo Batting (JB) Chair, Cllr. Greg Way (GW) Vice Chair, Cllr. Ansa Khan (AK), Cllr. Ken Simpson (KS), Cllr. Mark. Penhaligan (MP) & Cllr. Angela Harris (AH).
In attendance:   Vicky Bright – Clerk & Cllr Alan Sharp (ECDC).

	Item
	
	Action

	16/11/1
16/11/2
	Public Forum – LGA 1972, Section 100(1):
No members of the public were present.
Local Authority Reports:
Cambridgeshire County Council.  None.

East Cambridgeshire District Council - Cllr Sharp reported to the meeting;
· Devolution – ECDC Full Council on 16th November 2016 voted in favour. All voted in favour including County. There will be an election for a Mayor in May 2017. Funding has been promised as 20 million for infrastructure and 100 million for affordable housing.
· Draft Local Plan to be consulted upon Jan-March 2017.
· A meeting with the Housing Officer had agreed a new Travellers Policy, available to view on the ECDC website.
· The new Licensing Policy for Catteries/Kennels was agreed, a good response was received from trade.
· The Council Waste contract in up for renewal in April 2018, tenders are being reviewed at present and will go to Full Council next year.
Accepted Apologies for absence - LGA 1972, Section 85(1) & (2): 

None.
	

	
	
	

	16/11/3
16/11/4

	Members Declaration of Interest (for items on the agenda) – LGA 2000 Part III:
Cllr. Khan declared an interest in Item 8 (ii).
Minutes of the last meeting -  LGA 1972, Schedule 12, para 41(2):
Resolved 16/11/4.01

To adopt the minutes of the meeting held on 26th September 2016 as a true statement and these were signed by the Chairman (JB).   
	

	16/11/5

	Matters arising from the minutes
Clerks Report

None.
Councillors Reports

None.
	

	16/11/6
 16/11/7
i)  
ii)   
iii) 
iv)

v)

16/11/8
i)

ii)

iii)
	Councillor Vacancy

The Clerk advised that the vacancy has been advertised on the village website, notice board and in the Village Voice and no applications had been received. The Clerk will re-advertise for the January agenda.
Correspondence:  
Letter from Les Field Ref: Grass Cutting Quote for 2017-18
A letter received from Les Field providing a quote for next year’s grass cutting was read out by the Chairman. It was agreed the Clerk would obtain further comparison quotes for the next meeting, before a decision was made.

The Letter also requested that the Mower, which is currently on loan to Les Field, who pays for parts/repairs in exchange for using it for other contracts, be sold to Mr. Field. The Clerk is to try and get valuations for the Mower for the next meeting, for the Council to agree a price for the Mower to be purchased by Mr. Field.
ECDC Polling District, Polling Places & Polling Stations Review

Consultation period 24th October 2016 to 16th December 2016, comments to elections@eastcambs.gov.uk by 16th December 2016.

ECDC Code of Conduct Complaints Procedure Review

Comments on the Complaints Procedure review to be emailed to Maggie.camp@eastcambs.gov.uk by 16th December 2016. Outcome to be reported to Committee in January 2017 and to be considered by Full Council in February 2017.

ECDC Recycling Service Survey

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/3YJVKY3 or available on the front page of the Councils website www.eastcambs.gov.uk.

CCC Update to the Enforcement Plan for Planning, Minerals & waste Development

Consultation period 24th October 2016 to 6th December 2016. Comments to planningdc@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
Planning Applications:    
16/01351/FUL – Proposed rear single storey extension, rear first floor extension and a new entrance porch – Croft Cottage, Bradley Road, Burrough Green
Resolved 16/11/8.01
No objections.

16/01498/OUT – Residential development for up to 8 dwellings, including associated works and access – Land South of 7-10 Hartfield Road, Brinkley Road, Burrough Green
The Chairman reported that a site meeting had taken place with the Applicant & Agent and residents had been in attendance. Residents’ concerns were taken on board and the following was agreed and promised; a play area to be part of the development for use by all residents. Raising the rear and boundary fencing to 6ft, to avoid the development not overlooking the neighbouring properties and deliveries and HGV traffic to be avoided during peak times and extra hardstanding to be provided for parking.
Resolved 16/11/8.02

No objections with comments submitted regarding the above conditions being met.
16/01444/FUL – Single storey rear extension and construct 2 dormer windows to front elevation – Anville, Bradley Road, Burrough Green
Resolved 16/11/8.03
No objections.

Approved Applications (For Info Only):

16/00998/FUL – Approved 7th October 2016

16/01160/TRE – Approved 3rd October 2016


	Clerk

Clerk

Clerk



	16/11/9
i)

16/11/10
i)
ii)
iii)
iv)
16/11/11
i)

ii)

iii)

iv)

16/11/12
i)
ii)
iii)

16/11/13

	Play area:
Land Registry Update
The Clerk confirmed she had received verified Photo ID from Jayne Whittaker. Cllr. Khan advised she would need a second piece of ID with Jayne’s address, i.e. a utility bill. The Clerk is to contact Jayne for further ID.
Finance

Parish Council Bank Balances and Reconciliation

The bank balance was confirmed as £21,431.42 as of 28th October 2016.
Resolved 15/11/10.01

That the Bank balances and reconciliation of payments & receipts be received and adopted and signed & initialled as such by the Chairman (JB).

Cheques for signing and approval

Resolved 15/11/10.02

It was agreed to approve the payments of the following outstanding invoices and the cheques were approved and signed by Cllr. Jo Batting and Cllr. Ken Simpson.

SALC
Payroll Service
000665
£104.40
ICO
Data Protection
000666
£35.00
Mrs J Whittaker

Mileage & postage for ID verification

000667

£9.75

Mrs V Bright

Expenses

000668

£7.73

Projected Budget & Adoption 2017-18
Resolved 16/11/10.03
The projected budget for 2017-18 was scrutinised and approved and signed by the Chairman (JB).
Precept Setting & Adoption 2017-18

Resolved 16/12/11.10

It was agreed to set the precept request for 2017/18 at £8,618.94, with a 1.71% decrease to the tax payer, which equates to £58.39 per household (Band D).
Highways & Footpaths
Speed Watch Update
None.
VAS Options/Quotes
The Clerk confirmed that a site visit with Highways had been scheduled for 30th November 2016 at 11am, and the Chairman would be meeting with them to look at proposed locations for the posts for the VAS.
Highway Gate Repairs Update
The Clerk confirmed that Robin Waterhouse had carried out the repair free of charge Keith Clutteram has offered to help with any minor maintenance of village assets in the future.

Footpath Update
The Clerk confirmed that the PROW Officer, Karen Champion had advised that the footpaths 10 and 14 would not be cut this year as there were other footpaths that were more in need of cutting and the budget was limited. She did agree to add the footpaths to the regular grass cutting schedule for next year. It was suggested that the Clerk enquire whether PROW can write to the landowner to request the footpath be cut.
Parish Matters:
Sanctuary Housing Update

No update received.
Bus Shelter Repairs Update
Resolved 16/11/12.01
It was agreed to accept the updated quote from JBL Bricklaying for the repairs to the shelter, for £1,340.70. The works are to proceed in the New Year.

Defibrillator Update on Quotes/Funding

The Clerk advised that the costs involved, as quoted by Community Heartbeat Trust were;

· cPAD Semi Auto Defibrillator & Stainless Steel Cabinet (externally locked) £1,995.00

(This includes delivery, Webnos Governance System, Training, Post Incident Counselling, 1st Year Emergency Telephone System, AED Signage, Personal Safety Kit)

· Installation would be approximately £150-£200

· 2 years running costs approximately £126-£150

The Clerk advised that she had submitted an application to the Big Lottery Fund for 100% funding and the application decision could take up to 10 weeks.
2017 Meeting Dates to be Confirmed:
It was agreed to hold the meetings of the Parish Council on the 4th Monday of every other month (January, March, May, July, September, November 2017).
Monday 27th March 2017 at 7:45pm
Monday 22nd May 2017 at 7pm AVM and 7:45pm AGM

Monday 24th July 2017 at 7:45pm

Monday 25th September 2017 at 7:45pm

Monday 27th November 2017 at 7:45pm

The next meeting of the Parish Council is to be held on Monday 23rd January 2017 at 7:45pm in the Reading Rooms.
Items for next meeting:
· VAS Update
· Play Area Land Registry Update
· Play Area Signatory Mandate Update

· Councillor Vacancy Update
· Defibrillator Funding Update

· Grass Cutting Quotes / Mower Valuations Update

There being no further business the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 9:12pm.

Signed:  J. Batting                   Date: 23rd January 2017

Chair, Burrough Green Parish Council
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